


COMPUTER PALS FOR SENIORS NORTHERN BEACHES INC.  
Treasurer’s Report for the year ended 30 June 2023 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 

Total club expenditure exceeded income for the year by $1,422, compared with 
the previous year $1,840. 

Grants – Dee Why RSL provided a grant of $3,000 for Trainer recruitment and retention 
which was spent in the year to cover Trainers’ lunches, Christmas Party, Club Shirts, 
Chromebook, Printer, etc. Dee Why RSL also provided $500 worth of vouchers. 

Income from membership fees and tuition fees were $2,080 more than last year, 
reflecting the recovery after Covid and the success from new membership and 
tuition from the War Vets. Interest of $636 also boosted income for the year. 

Expenses were $706 more than the previous year. 

EQUITY 

Equity decreased by the deficit for the year of $1,422 from $33,150 to $31,728. 

CASH 

Bank and Cash Balances decreased during the year from $32,462 to $30,824. 
The Term Deposit sits at $25,313 representing the original amount of $25,000 
plus interest. This was reinvested 9 February 2023 and matures 9 August 2023 
with an interest of 3.31% 

There were no outstanding cheques or unpaid invoices. 

Our sincere thanks go to those organisations that have supported our club by providing 
funding. A special thanks go to those who have instigated the applications for the Grant 
funding and liaising with the funding bodies in the acquiring of those funds. 

I wish to thank all those Committee members and Trainers who have assisted 
in collecting subscriptions etc. 

A special thanks goes to our Honorary Auditor, Jim Parker. 

Caroline Francis 
Treasurer 
11th July 2023 






